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STATE OF TENNESSEE 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

COMMISSIONER’S OFFICE 
SUITE 700, JAMES K. POLK BUILDING 

505 DEADERICK STREET 
NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243-1402 

(615) 741-2848 
BUTCH ELEY                                                                                                                                                                                  BILL LEE 
DEPUTY GOVERNOR &                                                                                                                                                                                                              GOVERNOR 
COMMISSIONER OF TRANSPORTATION 

 

October 6, 2022 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re:   Key Partner Letter for the “Reconnecting Knoxville” Project – Knoxville, Tennessee 

2022 Reconnecting Communities Pilot Program Application 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
I am writing to confirm our participation as a key partner in the Reconnecting Communities Pilot (RCP) grant 
application. This application is being submitted by Knoxville’s Community Development Corporation 
(KCDC) for the “Reconnecting Knoxville” Project in Knoxville Tennessee. The Tennessee Department of 
Transportation (TDOT) commits the use of the specified land for the purposes of providing public access as 
outlined in this proposal.  
 
Through a separate letter attached to this application, TDOT has granted the partial use of James White 
Parkway to the City of Knoxville for the development of a greenway.  
 
This project includes the creation of approximately 6 miles of new or improved multimodal transportation 
paths that will provide needed connections for the underserved and disadvantaged populations who live in 
this area.  These connections will reduce the impact of barriers created by James White Parkway, Summit 
Hill Drive and Hill Avenue and provide safe and healthy transportation alternatives. 
 
The land for the proposed project is owned by five entities, all key partners on the application – KCDC, the 
City of Knoxville, the Sports Authority Board, The Knoxville Science Museum, and the State of Tennessee. 
The proposed project will provide cohesive public access located within the 2020 US Census Tracts 1, 8, 19, 
20, 21, 22, 23, 67 and 68 of the City and will serve populations that are historically disadvantaged and have 
census indicators that include transportation, health, economy, equity and environment disadvantages. The 
project will provide vital residential connections that will support the revitalization of this area of the City of 
Knoxville while increasing the quality of life of those who live here. 
 
I am confident that this proposal firmly aligns with the values and goals of the Reconnecting Communities 
Pilot Program and I thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Howard H. Eley 
Commissioner of Transportation 



Lindsey Kimble
Executive Director
Bike Walk Knoxville
903 Windgate St.

Knoxville, TN 37919

September 11,2023

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg
U. S. Department of Transportation
1 200 New Jersey Avenue, SE

Washington, DC 20590

Re: Support for the "Reconnecting Knoxvilld' Project
Reconnecting Communities and Neighborhoods (RCN) Program Application

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:

I am writing to demonstrate my support and petition that you give consideration to the
referenced Reconnecting Communities and Neighborhoods (RCN) Program application.
This application is being submitted by Knoxville's Community Development Corporation
(KCDC) and their partners for the "Reconnecting Knoxville" Project in Knoxville,

Tennessee.

This project would install multi-modal pathways, pedestrianlbike friendly corridors, and

park areas from East Knoxville to Hall of Fame Drive, connecting to the Old City, moving

down James White Park and ending at the Baker Creek Preserve. With a goal of
connecting existing projects through filling in gaps in access, adding bike lanes and

widening sidewalks along key roadways, this project has the potentialto dramatically
improve safety and aecessibility for those walking, biking, and living in this area of
Knoxville. The project would also instatl a cultural corridor, which is supported by the
Beck Cultural Exchange Center, a local nonprofit organization where Black history and

culture are preserved, nurtured, taught, and continued.

The proposed project is located within the 2020 US Census Tracts 1, 8, 1 9,20,21,22,
23,67 and 68 of the City and will serve populations that are historically disadvantaged

and have census indicators that include transportation, health, economy, equity and

environment disadvantages. The project would provide critical residential connections



that will support the revitalization of this area of the City of Knoxville, while
simultaneously improving quality of life for those who live, worh and play there.

The project is broadly supported in this region, and represents a combined effort of
KCDC, the City of Knoxville, Tennessee Department of Transportation (TDOT), and
Knoxville community groups and organizations.

Please contact me if you have questions or need additional information regarding my
support for this Reconnecting Communities and Neighborhoods (RCN) Program
application.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
tL/

Lindsey Kimble
Executive Director
Bike Walk Knoxville





 

 

 
 
 
 
 

1927 DANDRIDGE AVENUE | KNOXVILLE, TENNESSEE  37915 | (865) 524-8461 
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September	22,	2023	

 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U. S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
Re:   Support for the “Reconnecting Knoxville” Project 

RCP Grant Application 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
	

As	the	president	of	the	Beck	Cultural	Exchange	Center,	I am writing to demonstrate my support and 
petition that you give consideration to the referenced Reconnecting Communities Pilot (RCP) grant 
application.  This application is being submitted by Knoxville’s Community Development Corporation 
(KCDC) and we are pleased to serve as a partner along with other organizations for the “Reconnecting 
Knoxville” Project in Knoxville Tennessee.  
 

This project includes the creation of approximately 6 miles of new or improved multimodal 
transportation paths that will provide needed connections for the underserved and disadvantaged 
populations who live in this area.  These connections will reduce the impact of barriers created by James 
White Parkway, Summit Hill Drive and Hill Avenue and provide safe and healthy transportation alternatives. 
Moreover, Beck was established in 1975 as a result of the impact of Knoxville’s urban renewal projects 
that uprooted and nearly destroyed the Black community. Beck is the only state-designated repository for 
Black history and culture in East Tennessee.  Beck will work alongside KCDC through the Beck Cultural 
Corridor to change the perception of Knoxville’s African American history so that it is seen not as something 
marginal or unconnected, but rather central to the understanding of who we are as a community, as a 
nation, and as human beings. In so doing, the result will be a transformation that enhances the public 
reckoning of history and connects it to the present. 
 

The proposed project is located within the 2020 US Census Tracts 1, 8, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 67 and 
68 of the City and will serve populations that are historically disadvantaged and have census indicators 
that include transportation, health, economy, equity and environment disadvantages. The project will 
provide vital residential connections that will support the revitalization of this area of the City of Knoxville 
while increasing the quality of life of those who live here. 
 

The project is broadly supported in this region and a combined effort of KCDC, the City of Knoxville, 
Tennessee Department of Transportation, and Knoxville community groups.  
 

Please contact me if you have questions or need additional information regarding my support for 
this Reconnecting Communities Pilot Programs (RCP) grant application. 
 

Thank you for your consideration.   
 

Peace,	
	
	

Reverend	Reneé	Kesler	
Beck	Cultural	Exchange	Center,	President	

Beck Cultural Exchange Center 
African American History & Culture 





 
 
 
 
	
	
	

	 September	5,	2023	
	
	
	

The	Honorable	Pete	Buttigieg	
U.S.	Department	of	Transportation	
1200	New	Jersey	Avenue,	SE	
Washington,	DC	20590	

	
Re:		 Support	for	the	“Reconnecting	Communities	and	Neighborhoods”	Program	

RCN	Grant	Application	
	
Dear	Secretary	Buttigieg,	
	
I	am	writing	in	support	of	the	Reconnecting	Communities	and	Neighborhoods	(RCN)	grant	application	submitted	
by	Knoxville's	Community	Development	Corporation	(KCDC)	and	their	partners	for	the	"Reconnecting	Knoxville"	
Project	in	Knoxville	Tennessee.		
	
This	project	includes	the	creation	of	approximately	6	miles	of	new	or	improved	multimodal	transportation	paths	
that	will	provide	needed	connections	for	the	underserved	and	disadvantaged	populations	who	live	in	this	area.	
These	connections	will	reduce	the	impact	of	barriers	created	by	James	White	Parkway,	Summit	Hill	Drive	and	Hill	
Avenue	and	provide	safe	and	healthy	transportation	alternatives.		
	
The	proposed	project	is	located	within	the	2020	US	Census	Tracts	1,	8,	19,	20,	21,	22,	23,	67	and	68	of	the	City	
and	will	serve	populations	that	are	historically	disadvantaged	and	have	census	indicators	that	include	
transportation,	health,	economy,	equity	and	environment	disadvantages.	The	project	will	provide	vital	
residential	connections	that	will	support	the	revitalization	of	this	area	of	the	City	of	Knoxville	while	increasing	
the	quality	of	life	of	those	who	live	here.		
	
On	behalf	of	Legacy	Parks	Foundation,	we	urge	you	to	fund	this	application	significant	and	far-reaching	positive	
impact	on	our	community.		
	
Sincerely,		

	
		
	

Carol	Evans	
Executive	Director	
 
 

Board of Directors    Board of Advisors   
Cathy Ackermann Duane Grieve Joe Mack Joe Petre John Becker Mark Mamantov Ken Rueter 
Brandon Bruce Jenny Hines Bill Mason Todd Skelton Pete Claussen David Martin Tommy Schumpert 
Bart Carey Marv House Julie Moul Will Skelton Steve Fritts Cassandra Stuart Susan Richardson Williams 
Nicki Collett Rocio Huet Jeremy Nelson Charlie Thomas Missy Kane Sharon Pryse  
Dave Collins Larsen Jay Don Parnell Chris Trump    
Sheryl Ely David Long Cecilia Petersen Chad Youngblood    

900 Volunteer Landing Lane | Knoxville, TN 37915 | p 865.525.2585 | f 866.735.2527 | LegacyParks.org 





 

 

September 27, 2023 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U. S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
Re:   Support for the “Reconnecting Knoxville” Project 

RCN Grant Application 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
I am writing to demonstrate my support and petition that you give consideration to the referenced 
Reconnecting Communities and Neighborhoods (RCN) grant application.  This application is being submitted 
by Knoxville’s Community Development Corporation (KCDC) and their partners for the “Reconnecting 
Knoxville” Project in Knoxville Tennessee.  
 
This project includes the creation of approximately 6 miles of new or improved multimodal transportation 
paths that will provide needed connections for the underserved and disadvantaged populations who live in 
this area.  These connections will reduce the impact of barriers created by James White Parkway, Summit 
Hill Drive and Hill Avenue and provide safe and healthy transportation alternatives. 
 
The Change Center has been a supporter of this project from the very beginning. We provide first job 
opportunities and workforce development for inner city high school students while also providing a safe 
space and recreation for youth and young adults. Our neighborhood has been plagued with transportation 
difficulties and inferior infrastructure for decades, so the completion of the “Reconnecting Knoxville” would 
do a lot for restoring equity to our community. It also would positively impact the Change Center by 
increasing ease of access to our facility and allowing us to serve even more people. 
 
The project is broadly supported in this region and a combined effort of KCDC, the City of Knoxville, 
Tennessee Department of Transportation, and Knoxville community groups.  
 
Please contact me if you have questions or need additional information regarding my support for this 
Reconnecting Communities and Neighborhoods Program (RCN) grant application. 
 
Thank you for your consideration.   
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Matthew Best 
Executive Director 

The Change Center 
 



    

Knoxville-Knox County Planning  |  KnoxPlanning.org  
400 Main Street, Suite 403  |  Knoxville, TN 37902  |  865.215.2500 

September 25, 2023 
 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: Support for the "Reconnecting Knoxville" Project RCP Grant Application 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
I am writing to enthusiastically endorse the City of Knoxville's participation as a key partner in the 
Reconnecting Communities Pilot (RCP) Program grant application. This application is being submitted 
by Knoxville’s Community Development Corporation (KCDC) and we are pleased to serve as a partner 
along with other organizations for the “Reconnecting Knoxville” Project in Knoxville Tennessee. 
 
This project includes the creation of new and improved multimodal transportation paths that provide 
much needed connections for underserved and disadvantaged populations. The connections proposed will 
reduce the impact of barriers created by major thoroughfares over the last fifty years and provide safe and 
healthy transportation alternatives. This project will serve populations that are historically disadvantaged 
and have census indicators that include transportation, health, economy, equity and environmental 
disadvantages.  
 
Please contact me if you have questions or need additional information regarding my support for the RCP 
grant application. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Amy Brooks, AICP, CPM 
Executive Director 





 

 

 
 

September 27, 2023 

 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 

W84-322 

Washington, DC 20590  

 

Dear Grant Review Team, 

 

I write today in support Knoxville Community Development Corporation’s (KCDC) 
application for their multi-model transportation and connections project.  KCDC has informed 
me that the project will improve current multimodal transportation paths, as well as 
creating new connections, in nine Census tracts in the City of Knoxville. The project will 
also provide safe and healthy transportation alternatives between major local capital 
investments such as the river waterfront, downtown district, and new stadium. 
 

I thank you in advance for your careful consideration of Knoxville Community Development 
Corporation’s application.  Please contact my office at (202) 224-4944 should you have any 

questions.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Bill Hagerty 

United States Senator  
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